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Response to Request for Information 

 
Reference FOI 003555 
Date 8 May 2019 
 

New Speed Camera Locations 
 
 
Request: 
 
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I would like to request the following 
information; 
 
a)  Can you provide the locations, as accurately as possible, of all fixed cameras 

used to monitor the average speed zones at the following sites 
 

i)  A449 Stafford Road 
Cameras are located on street lighting columns at appropriate locations 
along A449 Stafford Road between Fiveways Island and Three Tuns 
Lane. 

 
ii)  A4444 Black Country New Road 
 Cameras are located on street lighting columns at appropriate locations 

along A4444 Black Country New Road between The Lunt Junction and 
Moxley Island. 

 
b)  Confirm the extents of the average speed zones at each site 
 Please see our response provided in a) i) above. 
 
c)  Provide a copy or full text of the Traffic Regulation Order, if any, that cover 

these sites 
 Please see attached. 
  
d)  Confirm if existing cameras, if present, along these routes have been 

decommissioned and removed. 
In response to question d), Section 1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
places two duties on public authorities.  Unless exemptions apply, the first duty 
at: 

 

• Section 1(1) (a) is to confirm or deny whether the information specified in 
a request is held.  
  

• The second duty at Section 1(1)(b) is to disclose information that has 
been confirmed as being held. 
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In respect of question d), it has been established after careful consideration 
that the Council does not hold the above information.  This is because It is the 
Councils intention to decommission and remove any existing fixed camera 
housings along the sections of route covered by average speed enforcement. 
This work is still on-going and it is hoped to complete in the next 4-8 weeks 
  
Consequently, we are unable to provide any information relating to the above, 
and are informing you as required by Section 1(1) (a) of the Act, that states:  
 
"Any person making a request for information to a public authority is entitled to 
be informed in writing by the public authority whether it holds information of the 
description specified in the request".  

 
 

It is the councils intention to decommission and remove any existing fixed camera 
housings along the sections of route covered by average speed enforcement. This 
work is still ongoing and it is hoped to complete in the next 4-8 weeks 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 














